
 

 

 

ORCC WGA Meeting Day Minutes 

Tuesday, June 25, 2024 

1. Call to Order:  Meeting called to order by Suzi Good at 12:55 pm. She commented on 
the beautiful weather, pace of play and the golf format – 2 better balls. 

a. Memorial for two of our former WGA members – Beverly Sawry (92) who passed 
away June 20th Beverly loved Old Ranch and loved golf. In her will she requested 
a luncheon to be held for the WGA members. Save the date – July 17th.  
 
Patti Smith passed away last week. She had been a WGA member for over 20 
years. She too loved golf and Old Ranch. For those of you who knew her she had 
some great stories of her golf trips all over the world. 
 

b. Advisory Board – the new mats have been installed on the driving range. The 
chipping area has been cleaned up and there will be a screen placed on the left 
side of hole one to block the range balls coming onto the rough and fairway. 
There is now a new family plan offered on social membership. Any relative of a 
member who would like to join the social membership will pay $100 initiation 
fee and then $95 a month for the first year. After that it’s $200 a month.  
Fairways will be punched the last week of August. The course is closed from the 
8/26 – 8/29. It will reopen on the 30th.  Sometime after July, they will begin 
testing to see if replacing kikuya on the tee boxes makes sense. They will start 
with hole 16. 

Reminder to donate ball gowns, shoes, gloves, prom dresses. A donation box will 
in the ladies locker room. 

The board is still working on the cash payouts but for now we will continue to 
pay out as before. 

The Two Day Guest Tournament is a week away. An email will be going out to all 
the captains of each foursome on the format for each day. There will be a 
welcome gift when you register. At the end of the first day there will be tee 



prizes given out to everyone. We need volunteers so please contact Charlotte 
Sanders. 

If you signed up for meeting day and you can’t play that day, please call the Pro 
Shop as soon as possible. 

2. Sweeps proposal – Sharon Knobloch and Tish Husak – they have rearranged the 
handicaps on the sheets as follow (effective as of July 2nd): 
Sheet #1 – 0 – 18; Sheet #2 – 19-24; Sheet #3 – 25-30 and Sheet #4 – 31 - up  

  

3. Handicap:  Gail Teaford filling in for Diane Balagna announced the following: 
Most Improved Golfers for May: 

• Vanessa Bero  from 23.0 to 18.4 
• Robbie Luongo  from 18.7 to 14.2 
• Diane Balagna from 15.5 to 13.6 

Low Net for May:  Chris Hardy with a net 66, Gail Teaford with a net 66 and Kathy Jervik 
with a net 66. No break pins for May. 
 
4. Gail Teaford – Tournament 2 – Club Championship results: 

 
Participations winners: Cathy Gies, Janice Harbin, Patti Rein, Sherry Vogeli, Robbie 
Luongo, Janet Callanan and Yoko Miyano. 
 
C Flight: 
3rd Net – Barb Pazornik 
2nd Net – Kelley Hartwyk 
1st Net – Viki Howard 
 
3rd Gross – Suzi Good 
2nd Gross – Mary Wright 
1st Gross – Heather Moro 
 
B Flight: 
3rd Net – Sue Duits 
2nd Net – Teri McCasland 
1st Net – Kelly O’Connell 
 
3rd Gross – Kim Hughes 
2nd Gross – Priscilla Douglas 
1st Gross – Jeanette Nowlin 
 
A Flight: 
1st Net: Gail Teaford 
2nd Net – Ahn Nguyen 



1st Gross – Sue Morelli 
2nd Gross – Diane Balagna 
 
Runner up for Senior – Barb Baldassano 
Senior Club Champion – Chris Hardy 
 
Runner up for Club Champion – Debi Russell 
 
Club Champion – Lisa Mulvaney 
 

 Gail also mentioned the Betse Straub tournament coming up in August. 
       

5. Sandi Sherman announced the June birthdays:  Teri McCasland, Suzi Good, Jeanette 
Nowlin, Jill Copelin, Betty Wucetich, Kimberly Bissell, Carla Blocher and Tish Husak 
 
 

6. Awards and Prizes:  There were two chip-ins:  Teri McCasland and Allison Teel 
Closest to the Pins:  Hole #5 Keiko Kanai and Hole #15 Charlotte Sanders 
 
Pace of Play winners: Teri McCasland, Patti Spyra and Viki Howard 
 
Shaun Hashimoto announced the game winners for the day: 
 
Net 
1st Place:  Sue Duits, Abbe Rabenn, Carla Watson and Jeanette Nowlin 
2nd Place:  Suzi Good, Emi Kobayashi, Sherry Vogeli and Heather Moro 
3rd Place:  Kim Hughes, Kathy Jervik, Kathy Roberts and Cathy Gies  
 
Gross 
1st Place:  Charlotte Sanders, Kelley Hartwyk, Patti Rein and Abbe Rabenn (ghost) 
2nd Place:  Teri McCasland, Patti Spyra, Viki Howard and Patti Rein (ghost) 
3rd Place:  Cindy Gilbert, Teiko Kanai, Sandi Sherman and Viki Howard (ghost) 
 
The cocktail was won by Gail Teaford, the appetizer by Kim Hughes and the 
Lunch/Dinner by Patti Rein. 
 

7. Ringer – Patti Spyra wants to remind everyone this quarters ringer game runs through 
June. Payouts will be at the July meeting. New sign-up sheets will be posted in July. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:30pm. 
 
 

Recorded and respectfully submitted by Teri McCasland 
 
 
 


